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The Hiawatha City Council met in special session on November 3, 2008. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:34 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns and Linda Bendixen. Absent: Bob Rampulla. Staff present: City Administrator Dave Van Dee; City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Assistant City Engineer, Andrew McGuire; Deputy City Clerk, Cindy Kudrna; Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa; Finance Director, Laurie Hebl; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford. Guest present: Library Board Member, Dian Boysen, Darrell Fratzke, Ruth Fratzke, Dan Hoffman and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer.
Linda Bendixen moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Town Center Master Plan with Dave Ciaccio and Doug Halverson
Dave Ciaccio of Olsson Associates began the Town Center Master Plan presentation by introducing Landscape Architect, Doug Halverson. Halverson has 25 years of commercial and residential construction experience. 
Ciaccio stated, “It is time to take the Town Center Master Plan to the next level. The Town Center Master Plan is a part of the city’s comprehensive plan. The Town Center Master Plan has become a different product; it should encourage a pedestrian friendly, retail commerce atmosphere. The earlier concept in 2004 showed a round-a-bout intersection that is now excluded from the picture and is now presented as a traditional signalized intersection.”

City Engineer, Dick Ransom stated, “The driving force of the Town Center Master Plan is the needed realignment of the Center Point Road/Robins Road/Emmons Street intersection, and with the exclusion of the round-a-bout comes a revised preliminary master plan.”

Halverson proceeds with the Town Center Master Plan by stating that the Town Center has to be a designation and needs to be indentified. Currently this area is not the HUB of the community. It is important to develop a plan with what works, meets expectations, and has character and inflexibility.

Halverson shows the council his visions of bringing back parking on streets to slow down the people driving by so intriguing them to stay. Halverson states this area needs to posses a grocery store, a dentist, a bowling alley, a place to live and a civic core. We bring connectivity by bringing in restaurants, a library, Movie Theater and hotel. The Town Center could be the entertainment corridor.

Halverson ended the presentation by sharing sketched ideas of his vision with contemporary buildings/architecture and asked council for questions and comments.

Council member, Dick Olson asked, “If the bike trails were included in the plan”. Presenters responded by saying that the trail is noted in the plan.        

Mayor Theis stated, “That tonight the council needs to give Dave Ciaccio input in setting public input meeting dates for the public to view the very same presentation.”

Council member, Dick Olson stated that he would like to get through the budget process first and then talk about the public input meetings dates. 

Council member, Marty Bruns spoke in regards to the Town Center Master Plan presentation by stating that he is much more comfortable with the presentation tonight.
Council member, Dick Olson also stated that conceptually this plan is much more on target and creates a sense of space.

Mayor Theis suggested meeting in March for the first public input meeting to allow citizens to discuss the plan in an open forum. Council agreed to hold the first input meeting on Monday, March 2, 2009 with an inclement weather date of March 16, 2009. The first public input meeting for the Town Center Master Plan will be held in the Council Chambers. The second public input meeting will be held in April.
Council member, Dick Olson stated that the council should be prepared to answer questions and concerns of current business owners in regards to their displacement. The example Olson used was on the plan presented tonight as a hotel where the Dairy Queen is currently.
Council member, Marty Bruns stated that he believes that it would be premature to answer any of those questions in regards to this concept. 

Council member, Dick Olson additionally stated that in earlier meetings the council has spoken of incentives and programs for businesses. Olson iterates that the incentives and programs are also a concept.

Council member, Linda Bendixen stated that businesses will be disrupted with the realignment of the Center Point Road/ Robins Road/ Emmons Street intersection. 

Council member, Linda Bendixen additionally stated that during these public input meetings the council will not state or make any comments in regards to the Town Center Master Plan. 

Dave Ciaccio, Doug Halverson and City Engineer, Dick Ransom will be the presenters during both of the Town Center Master Plan input meetings.

Mayor Theis also asked for input from the council in regards to the Town Center Master Plan November newsletter article that speaks to the myths and the facts regarding the council intentions of the plan. 

Council suggested adding the fact that the Center Point Road/Robins Road/Emmons Street intersection will not be a round-a-bout but a traditional four-way intersection.

Dick Olson moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:23 P.M., second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
